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Location Land South Of Perdiswell Farm Shipton Road Shipton On Cherwell

Proposal Erection of up to 500 dwellings with associated access, open space and infrastructure

Case Officer Linda Griffiths  
 

Organisation
Name Sophie Gardner

Address 4 SLATE CRESCENT ,STONESFIELD,WITNEY,OX29 8FG

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments I have lived in Woodstock/Bladon all my life until my recent move to Stonesfield. Mainly due 
to the vast expanse that Woodstock has been seeing over the years. My parents still live in 
Woodstock.  
 
Woodstock does not have the capacity to cater for this new development. I have been with 
the Surgery for nearly 32 years, for years it was a brilliant surgery. But with the new influx 
of housing and the ever growing developments there are not enough staff, doctors, or 
building space to look after the current patients, let alone the addition to the new 
development. There has been no mention of how this is going to be included in the planning 
proposal. Additionally, the schools will suffer. It is already impossible to park in Woodstock, 
and this new housing development, due to its location, will not mean people will walk in to 
the centre, they will drive, meaning even less parking for those that have been supporting 
Woodstock for years.  
 
Another key concern is the road infrastructure. My parents live along Upper Campsfield Road 
and its already dangerous to drive along. People are consistently pulling out of junctions 
especially at School times, and there are a constant stream of lorrys, and the roads are 
becoming increasingly congested. As the development only connects via Park View and 
A4095, it means that residents will drive, an increase in noise for current residents along 
A4095, and more pollution and fumes. There are currently no public services that run down 
that road. Does that mean there is going to be a new bus route introduced? The is no 
pathway down the A4095 so does that mean there are going to be people walking down the 
main road to get to the Bladon roundabout for the bus?  
 
Woodstock doesn't need new housing, it needs to maintain its wildlife and green fields. It is 
just classic greedy Blenheim trying to get every penny they can whilst surrounded by their 
beautiful green parklands and destroying the local town. Woodstock is a world heritage site 
and historic town, it should remain that way!  
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